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REQUESTOR NAME:    Water Utility Regulation Section, Water Management Branch 

    Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and  

 Rural Development 

INFORMATION REQUEST NO:  1 

TO:       Corix Multi-Utility Services Inc. (Corix), Okanagan Landing  

DATE:    February 3, 2022 

REFERENCE NO:    7786 

APPLICATION NAME:    2022 to 2024 Water Rate Application (“Application”) 

 

2.0  Reference: Application, pg. 15, section 5 and Appendix 1: Schedule DS-2, Depreciation 

Study 

 

Explanation:  Corix has calculated the Depreciation Study based on the plant values of the previous 

owner (Okanagan Landing Utilities Ltd.) shown in Table 3 and in Appendix 1. The results show that the 

original plant value escalated by Canada CPI is $317,575 and annual depreciation is $7,291 using a 

2.3% depreciation rate. 

 Request: 

2.1 Resubmit the Depreciation Schedule using costs of all water components based on today’s 

current replacement costs. The schedule should be completed and certified by the Utility’s 

professional engineer. 
 

Corix Response:  

Corix has obtained an external professional engineer to prepare the Depreciation Schedule as 

requested in Question 2.1 since Corix does not have internal resources to satisfy the request.  

The external engineer has not yet completed the Depreciation Schedule. Corix will file the 

Depreciation Schedule as soon as possible. 
 

Corix Updated Response (March 4, 2022):  

Please see Attachment 1 for the completed Depreciation Study based on today’s current 

replacement costs and certified by the Utility’s professional engineer. The Depreciation Study 

estimates the construction replacement cost to be $530,820 with an annual depreciation of 

$9,911. The Total Replacement Cost, including construction, engineering and contingency, is 

$663,525 with a total annual depreciation of $12,388.  

 

The Depreciation Study estimates the Annual RRTF contribution to be $12,388. The OLU 

Replacement Reserve Trust Fund (RRTF balance) at $41,577 (see Response to IR1, Q. 3.2) and 

the updated Depreciation Study indicates that the trust fund has saved 3.4 years 

($41,577/$12,388) of the annual required depreciation. The Depreciation Study also indicates 

that the Transmission and Distribution Plant replacement construction costs are estimated to be 

$429,820 (excluding engineering and contingency) with no water treatment upgrades. The 

utility at approximately 50 years old has had no substantial upgrades. Given the current balance, 

Corix submits large RRTF contributions are now required to build the RRTF balance to a 

sustainable level. 



 

 

 

 

Attachment 1 
 

 

 

Response to Comptroller Information Request No. 1, Question 2.1, Depreciation Study 

 

 

 








